
Leicestershire Society of Rugby Union Referees 

February 2018 

The members’ meeting took place on  Monday 26 February 2018 at Belgrave RFC,   
Tom Brucciani delivered a very insightful session on Materiality. 

Dates for your diary: 

Thursday 8 March 2018- Varsity matches at Welford Road. To be 

refereed by Andrew Forsythe and Louis Massarella. 

Saturday 24 March 2018-  Curry Night, Venue TBA, seek the 

permission of your other half now! 

Monday 26 March 2018- Members’ Meeting at Belgrave RFC. 

Friday 20 April 2018- Annual Dinner at Welford Road. See below for 

more details. 

* 

Cancelled Games- If your game is cancelled please contact the relevant 

appointment Secretary to let the Society know. The contact details for Mark Elliott, 

Kerrel Wills, Louis Massarella and Duncan Chandler are all in the handbook and also 

on the website. 

* 

Resources- Tom Brucciani (and previously, Paul MacMillan) has spent a lot of time 

producing and collating resources for your benefit. Check out and explore the 

website and you may be surprised! There was a recent discussion on the Society 

Facebook page about whether or not ‘tights’ could be worn by underage players. In 

the end, there was no need for discussion as the answer was on the website the 

whole time! 

Lsrur.co.uk Then Recruitment and Training, and then Training Documents! 

 

* 

ANNUAL DINNER- The flyer for the annual dinner is now available on the website, 

please help the promotion of this event by taking it to your local rugby club and 

asking them to display it! 

Lsrur.co.uk




A note from Duncan Chandler in relation to the new 4G pitch at Leicester Forest RFC 

 

RFU ARTIFICIAL GRASS PITCH 
  
Leicester Forest RFC 
  
Access the AGP only via the Decontamination Zone.  No jumping over the 
Perimeter  Fence. 
  
IRB (Regulation 12) approved boots only to be worn – no Blades or 
Trainers.  Applies to Coaches, Players & Officials 
  
Coaches are responsible for manning the Decontamination Zone and 
ensuring Boots & Playing kit are checked and completely free of mud 
– for both home and visiting teams. 
  
No spectators allowed on the AGP within Perimeter  Fence . 
  
There are signs at the entrance to the decontamination area that further 
explain the rules for use of the AGP as stipulated by the RFU. 
  
These rules are there to protect players/coaches and the AGP – please ensure 
that you are familiar with the conditions of use and comply with them. 
  
Contamination of the pitch with mud, and compacting of the surface by flat 
soled shoes/trainers will result in the pitch failing to meet the exacting 
standards laid down for the use of Artificial Grass Pitches for Rugby Union by 
the IRB and could lead to injuries to players. 
  
  
Essential Technical Guide to Artificial Grass Pitches for Rugby Union 
  
http://www.englandrugby.com/mm/Document/Governance/ClubSupport/0
1/30/87/30/EssentialguidetoAGPs_Neutral.pdf 
  
RUGBYSAFE ESSENTIAL GUIDE – AGP - Managing Skin Abrasions 
  
http://www.englandrugby.com/mm/document/general/home/01/32/82/99
/ArtificialSurfaces(RugbySafeEssentialGuide)Nov2017FINAL_Neutral.pdf 
  

http://www.englandrugby.com/mm/Document/Governance/ClubSupport/01/30/87/30/EssentialguidetoAGPs_Neutral.pdf
http://www.englandrugby.com/mm/Document/Governance/ClubSupport/01/30/87/30/EssentialguidetoAGPs_Neutral.pdf
http://www.englandrugby.com/mm/document/general/home/01/32/82/99/ArtificialSurfaces(RugbySafeEssentialGuide)Nov2017FINAL_Neutral.pdf
http://www.englandrugby.com/mm/document/general/home/01/32/82/99/ArtificialSurfaces(RugbySafeEssentialGuide)Nov2017FINAL_Neutral.pdf


George Richardson recently refereed the match between Cambridge University and the Royal 

Navy. Interestingly one of his former coaches, Mike Mortimer, also refereed the same 

fixture- 35 years ago! 

 

  



 



 


